City of Albuquerque

Advisory Committee for Transit of the Mobility Impaired (para-transit)

December 13, 2011 – Minutes  
PAB Members Attending: Tracy Agiovlasitis (Chairman), Michael D’Arco, Jayne Frandsen, Judy Moore, Douglas Miller & Bill Richardson (TAB liaison)      Absent: Leslie Hoelzel (excused)
Transit Staff Attending: Bruce Rizzieri 
Guests Attending: Joe Sorenson, Ellen Nolan & Donald Good 
Tracy A, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:48 am.  Roll call noted above. Tracy A apologized that she was unable to prepare an official agenda for the meeting and that we will use a general outline of previous meetings for today.  Michael D moved to approve the November 2011 minutes, Judy M seconded and all approved.  
Public Comments: (2-minute limit) – 
1. Ellen N & Joe S – complimented the staff on quick remedy on the IVR confirmation system.  She said it was back to the short version. She and Joe S are also appreciative that the details repeat when sent to voice mail.
ABQ Ride Performance Metrics: Bruce R gave the membership written statistics from November 2011 compared to November 2010 to the committee as detailed below.  He noted that ridership on SunVan is up about 21,000 riders cumulatively from last year (see below) and that the fixed-route buses ridership is also increased about 6-10%. He stated that there is now an average of 1 million boardings each month on the fixed-route buses and standing room only should be expected.  Michael D asked if the disabled seating, including wheelchair tie-down areas are being used appropriately and Bruce R responded that they are all frequently in use, but there are no hard facts about seats already occupied being offered to disabled passengers.  Bruce R did say that the driver training is being updated in regard to the issues that come with a higher ridership.  For example, if a wheelchair passenger at a stop is unable to get on the fixed-route bus when all the wheelchair slots are in use, the driver calls dispatch to send out either an available SunVan vehicle or the route supervisor will pick up the passenger in their accessible vans as soon as possible.  Judy M asked how often this is occurring and Bruce R responded his guess is about 3-4 times a week.  Bruce R stated they do not have enough drivers or vans to meet the current need and reiterated his hope to add 2 or 3 more drivers in the FY 2013 Budget, which will begin July 1, 2012.  
Cumulative Total SunVan rides provided for July – November: 

Rides provided to 99,084 certified riders in FY 2011, which increased to 120,702 rides in FY 2012 

(Note we are currently in FY 2012 which is from July 2011 to June 2012). 

	Statistics October
	Yr 2011
	Yr 2010

	Reservations Made
	23,230
	20,541

	Ride Refusals
	239 (1%)
	

	Placements (all rides provided)
	775
	

	Cancellations
	4,973 (19%)
	4,000 (19.5%)

	No Shows
	707 (3%)
	419 (2.6%)  

	Number certified rider passengers 
	23,524
	16,053

	Number companions or attendants
	2,652
	1,475

	Total number of passengers
	26,176
	17,528

	Percentage of Subscriptions
	40.2 %
	30.4%

	On Time Performance percentage
	80.1%
	79.9%

	311 Transit Calls
	817
	


Complaints and Calls: Bruce R provided written statistics, but they were in extremely small print – he hopes to have it more readable next month.  However, he stated they continue to work on how to breakdown the type of calls, but they have separated the calls into categories of “fixed-route”, “SunVan”, “unclassified” and “security”.  The definition of calls related to fixed-route and SunVan are self-explanatory.  The security category indicates that security was required and unclassified indicates there was no need for security personnel.  The number of cases are further broken down into “Closed-Cancelled” (which means there was not sufficient information to follow up on the call at all), “Closed-Resolved” (which are those in which the caller requested a call back and this was done) and “Closed” (which are those that were addressed but there was no need to call anyone back, nor was there a request to call back).  Bruce R said the next steps will be to breakdown “ADA Compliance” category to clarify if they were issues with ramps, tie-downs etc.  Bill R asked that the “Accident/Incident” category be separated since they are different issues.  Bruce R confirmed that “accident” is a call in which a vehicle (bus or van) is involved and an “incident” is a call involving problems or issues with passengers.  He will work on separating those two.  He also intends to track the calls regarding “passing up stop/customer” by driver, location and/or construction that blocks a bus stop. The calls regarding fixed-route were far greater than those for SunVan on this graph in all closed case categories.  Also the numbers were much smaller across the board between November and December 2011, but it was noted that these only include the first 8 days of December. 
Requested ride time vs Negotiated time – was not provided at this meeting.
Update on Staffing Changes: Bruce R stated the new ABQ Ride Supervisor position advertisement is posted now for 3 weeks.  He has also posted it on several appropriate public transit websites, such as SW Transit Association website, in hopes to attract persons familiar with city mass transit.  

Collaboration with APS students through Judy M to update rider information:  Judy M reported that Annette P and Dale did a presentation for APS staff on SunVan and fixed-route services.  She has also sent out email notification asking staff to refer students appropriate for these volunteer positions in preparation for ABQ Ride to contact her to set up the project.  Bruce R stated that Rebecca T is also creating a job profile for the customer service persons that will include providing specific route information.
Improved Certification Process needed: Tracy A asked if the improvements needed in the certification process would be devised after the upcoming Comprehensive ADA Para-transit Eligibility Workshop provided by the National Transit Institute and hosted locally by ABQ Ride on January 11 & 12 of 2012.  Bruce R stated that they may provide a stop-gap measure with the new ABQ Ride Supervisor position is filled.  Jayne F asked that they consider certification interview time if they plan to do a thorough assessment including trial of getting on/off buses at the Alvarado Transit Station.  Tracy A reminded everyone that it was discussed at the last meeting ABQ Ride may also consider using a 3rd party for certification evaluations.
Michael D is the committee member who will attend the conference next month and he thanked Bruce R for the complimentary pass. Bill R will also be attending as a TAB committee member.
Annual Mayor’s report:  Tracy A thanked Michael D for providing feedback by the deadline and stated that she will produce a formal document soon using mostly the short version Judy M prepared.  She will email or mail to all members prior to submitting to the Mayor and asks for immediate feedback at that time.
Appeal Process:  Tracy A stated that the appeals schedule for this month, held prior to this meeting, was unacceptable and requested a few stop-gap measures be taken before any future changes in the certification process are done.  She noted that there were 6 names given to the committee for appeals, but 2 of those were not names of appellants making it confusing to complete the 5 appeals that were heard today.  She also noted that the 6 appeals were scheduled to begin at 9:20am, which did not allow for adequate time for each one to be conducted before the regularly scheduled committee meeting. The committee was notified of the appeals on Dec 8, 2011, which was adequate time for members to adjust schedules.  However, the committee members who are not on email were not treated responsibly.  Douglas M called ABQ Ride, as agreed, on Dec 8 to find out if there were appeals scheduled, was told the staff scheduler would call him back as she was not available at that time. He never was called back.  Tracy A requested and Bruce R agreed to these conditions:
1. Appeals are scheduled for 15 minutes each (allowing time to review the application, for persons to enter the room, present their case, answer questions and leave the room).

2. They should be scheduled starting with 10am and working backwards in time in 15 minute time slots from there.

3. Staff needs to respond to the committee members who initiate a phone call to find out if appeals are scheduled.

4. Per Michael D’s suggestion, we will be provided with the original application and 3 copies of it for all appellants so that all members can efficiently review them.  All copies will be returned to staff along with the original application.

Community Attendance:  Ellen N has started submitting ACTMI meeting date and time announcements to the Newsline for the Blind.  She noted that not all visually impaired people go to the ABQ Ride website area where this committee’s information is posted.  She hopes more would attend and participate with this awareness.

Michael D recognized that the Chairman is someone who holds a full time position working with disabled persons and was unable to submit an official agenda to staff and members prior to the meeting today. He requested that in the event this happens in the future, ABQ Ride staff at least post a minimal general agenda so community members are at least aware of the date & time.  Since it is a requirement of the City Charter that “reasonable notice shall be given to the public”, it is practical for the staff to post a general notice.  Bruce R agreed to do this.  Tracy A thanked everyone for understanding her limited time, noted that this occurs rarely and appreciates this plan. 
Adjournment: Tracy A thanked everyone for attending and adjourned the meeting at 11:57 am.  The next meeting will be held the 2nd Tuesday, January 10th, 2012 here at ATC from 10:30 am – 12 pm.  The public is welcome and encouraged to attend.
(Approved 1/10/12)
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